
KCA EXECUTIVE BOARD TELECONFERENCE--- JUNE 12, 2012 

PRESENT: John Lampe, Pat Dahl, Tom Schmitt, John Snyder, Debbie Schultz 

Meeting called to order at 8:05am.  Minutes of last meeting approved by group 

1) John’s Financial Report was approved by group.  There was a balance last time of $21,309.68.  

2) Three checks were written leaving a current balance of $19,569.80.  These checks were: 

$239.88 for the website, $1,000 scholarship to Mary Ziegler, and $500 scholarship to Joshua 

Bierbauer on June 7. 

3) Discussion on website maintenance: John S reported there is an annual fee for maintenance  

and  $40/month for password code.  Motion made and approved to continue paying the 

maintenance fee to the company as Pat reports Washburn students are unable to do the 

maintenance but can do articles for it.  There should be a link on Washburn’s homepage to KCA.  

Pat reports she will volunteer to get students to update the website and she was approved as 

website coordinator. 

4) A fund raising proposition by John S. is to get volunteers to work concessions at the Kansas 

Speedway during the races scheduled for October 19-21.  He was approved to get KCA on the 

list to be considered to volunteer and receive profits from concession sales.  We will need to 

recruit many volunteers for the days of the race.  John will continue to research this. 

5) Pat will send out an update on the student KCA group. 

Next teleconference will be July 17 at 8am.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:26am. 

 


